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MEMBERS/DONORS 3,431

VOLUNTEERS

COMMUNITY VOLUNTEERS 349 (10,601 hours)

STUDENT VOLUNTEERS 272 (1,588 hours)

FACULTY/STAFF VOLUNTEERS 47 (307 hours)

TOTAL VOLUNTEERS 668 (12,496 hours)

VALUE OF VOLUNTEER TIME @ 24.14/hour $301,653.44

COMMUNICATIONS

E-NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIBERS 11,308

FACEBOOK FOLLOWERS 6,430

TWITTER FOLLOWERS 1,401

INSTAGRAM FOLLOWERS 1.478

EDUCATION and OUTREACH

ADULT PROGRAMS 115

ADULT TOURS 65

YOUTH & FAMILY PROGRAMS 37

SCHOOL PROGRAMS 58

HORTICULTURAL THERAPY SESSIONS 174

WONDER CONNECTION PARTICIPANTS 634

CAROLINA CAMPUS COMMUNITY GARDEN 4,123 lbs. 

EDIBLE CAMPUS STUDENT VOLUNTEER HOURS 822.5

HORTICULTURE

PLANT SALE REVENUE $94,227 

SEED PACKETS DISTRIBUTED 6,131

GREEN GARDENER INQUIRIES 262

RESEARCH

NUMBER OF SPECIES SEED BANKED 176

SEEDS COLLECTED 2,300,000

HERBARIUM SPECIMENS ACCESSIONED 8,844

HERBARIUM SPECIMENS LOANED 16,276

HERBARIUM-RELATED PUBLICATIONS 32

SCIENTIFIC (PEER-REVIEWED) PUBLICATIONS 12

SCIENTIFIC PRESENTATIONS 17

GRANTS & CONTRACTS 11

UNIVERSITY SERVICE

COURSES TAUGHT 3

UNDERGRADUATE STUDENTS TAUGHT 71

GRADUATE COMMITTEES 9 (5 chaired)

GUEST LECTURES 10

UNC COURSES USING GARDEN 33

STUDENT INTERNSHIPS 14

WORK-STUDY STUDENTS 60

M I S S I O N
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BY  DA M O N  WA I T T,  N C B G  D I R E CTO R

Planting our future

As the calendar year draws to a close, we are pleased 
to share the Garden’s once yearly accounting of 
accomplishments for the fiscal year ending June 30, 
2017. Our achievements reside not only in our extensive 
collections, educational initiatives, and research 
endeavors, but in our mission to “inspire understanding, 
appreciation and conservation of plants and advance 
a sustainable relationship between people and nature.” 
From our role in saving rare plants from extinction to 
our educational outreach that brings people and nature 
closer together, we act in every way to advance the 
University’s mission of teaching, research, and public 
service and to enhance the well-being of our broader 
community.

The Garden received an unprecedented outpouring 
of support by members and friends in FY17. Thanks to 
a record-setting year for unrestricted gift revenue, we 
ended the year with a reserve of $45,209.  This generosity 
allowed us to invest in the Garden’s future, working with 
University leadership, Lake Flato and BHDP Architecture, 
Surface 678 Landscape Architects, and others to create 
a Comprehensive Site Plan and define the scope and 
nature of a Plant Biodiversity Research Center.

As one of the nation’s foremost centers of botanical 
research, we bear a unique responsibility to do all we 
can to advance its frontiers. The comprehensive site 
plan provides a vision and implementation strategy for 
how the Garden’s mission will be physically manifested 
to create the most beautiful and informative public 
garden in the southeastern United States.  Through new 
and expanded facilities, we will be able to house the 
historical records of three million specimens, create a 
home for orphaned collections, and preserve botanical 
knowledge for future generations in a forward thinking 
conceptual design that will inspire action and change. 
This is our vision for what it means to be a university-
affiliated, conservation-focused botanical garden in the 
21st century.

The North Carolina Botanical Garden is primed to 
embark on its largest transformation since the completion 
of the James & Delight Allen Education Center in 2009. 
To all who have helped us achieve this milestone, we say 
thank you and buckle up. It is going to be an exciting ride.

Sincerely Yours,

Damon Waitt

Dear Friend of the North Carolina Botanical Garden,

Proposed entry to the Plant Biodiversity Research Center. 
Illustration by Lake Flato Architecture.
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Our conservation program conducts and applies 
research in ecological restoration and germplasm 
storage. As a founding member of the Center for 
Plant Conservation, the Garden holds genetic 
resources of 72 endangered southeastern plants 
for use in restoration and as a last resort against 
extinction in the wild.  

Seeds of Success

Through a partnership called Seeds of Success 
(SOS), the Garden and other groups collect, bank 
and provide native, locally-adapted seed to coastal 
restoration projects. The long-term conservation 
outcome of the program is to increase the quality 
and quantity of native plant materials available for 
restoring and supporting resilient ecosystems. 

Our SOS staff collected over two million seeds from 
51 species across three coastal ecoregions in three 
states this past year. All collections are herbarium 
vouchered and geo-referenced, and have detailed 
habitat characterization with photo-documentation. 
The Garden also hosted a training course for staff 
and interns from all participating institutions.    

Rare and Endangered Plants

Ninety rare plant populations were monitored, three 
peer-reviewed journal articles were published, and 
10 presentations were delivered at professional 
conferences. Our most ambitious projects in FY 
17 include reintroducing five rare plants on the 
Fort Bragg military base, planting thousands of 
Amaranthus pumilus (seabeach amaranth) seeds for 
restoration in four states along the Atlantic coast, 
and collecting over 500 tissue samples from Dionaea 
muscipula (Venus flytrap) populations for genetic 
analysis. 

As part of a US National Forest Service pollinator 
initiative, we made 50 seed collections representing 
14 species of important pollinator plants in the 
Uhwarrie National Forest for future restoration. 
In addition, we have added 35 new collections 
representing eight species to our rare plant seed 
bank. 

Land Conservation and Management

The conservation program oversees 1,125 
acres, including seven nature preserves and 23 
conservation easements. Over a third of that land 
is actively managed through invasive plant species 
removal, mowing, or with prescribed fire. We are 
able to accomplish this with the help of work-study 
students, student interns, and volunteers.

We are administering a Green Growth Toolbox 
project with a grant from the NC Wildlife Resources 
Commission to create a four-county conservation 
plan that will show where critical corridors are 
needed to create connections between conservation 
lands.   

Public Outreach and Professional Activities

Conservation staff gave 22 public presentations 
at national scientific meetings, local conservation 
groups, public school classes, garden clubs, and 
others. The department also led workshops through 
the education department, teaching conservation 
methods for use in home gardens.  

Conservation
HIGHLIGHTS

Seeds of Success staff collected millions of seeds for 
coastal restoration projects.
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Our education department connects people to nature 
through diverse, creative experiences that instill 
recognition of the intrinsic value of nature, including 
its benefits to the human condition. Offerings have 
continued to grow steadily and diversify.  

Free and fee-based public lectures, workshops, hikes, 
and tours throughout the year supported our mission in 
areas of nature art and illustration, nature studies, home 
gardening, and special events. Two certificate programs 
in Native Plant Studies and Botanical Art and Illustration 
provided 160 students an opportunity to explore subject 
matter in depth. 

Our long-standing annual lectures, the Jenny Elder Fitch 
Memorial Lecture and the Evelyn McNeill Sims Native 
Plant Lecture, featured Thomas Rainer and Lisa Wagner, 
experts on landscaping and gardening with native plants. 

Youth and family programs offered school field trips and 
Garden Guide training, teacher training, special events, 
workshops and classes, summer camp, hikes, and tours. 
These programs are hands-on interactions promoting 
the importance of nature in child development and 
delivering excellence in natural science education.

Exhibits 

Our Saving Our Birds exhibit integrated a wide range 
of disciplines including art, literature, history, natural 
history, and botany through events, classes, and activities, 
presenting a strong message to inspire awareness and 
understanding of our native birds and empowering 
people to help conserve the habitats they need to thrive. 

The DeBerry Art Gallery hosted six 2-month exhibitions of 
nature portraits or natural landscapes by North Carolina 
artists.  The 28th Sculpture in the Garden showcased 40 
large and small scale original works of 20 NC sculptors 
and illuminated the bond between art and nature. 

Outreach Programs 

In addition to bringing people to the Garden, we 
serve our community through a variety of outreach 
activities. Some successes from this past year 
include: 

The Horticultural Therapy Program trained 24 health care 
professionals in the theory and practice of therapeutic 
horticulture and provided 174 direct service sessions.

The Carolina Campus Community Garden grew 4,123 
pounds of organic vegetables and partnered with 29 UNC 
academic units. 

Wonder Connection provided 653 educational programs 
for chronically-ill children at UNC Children’s Hospital. 

Edible Campus promoted interactive food education 
across the University landscape by creating vibrant public 
spaces involving over 800 student hours of engagement. 

Education
HIGHLIGHTS

UNC students volunteer at the Carolina Campus Community 
Garden to provide fresh vegetables to the University’s 

housekeeping staff.
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Subhead goes here lorem ipsum dolor sit
amet lorem ipsum. 

The UNC Herbarium is the largest collection of plant 
specimens in the Southeast with over 800,000 specimens 
dating from the mid-1800s, housed in Coker Hall at 
the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.  The 
Herbarium documents plants in the state’s 100 counties 
and across the southeastern United States, serving as the 
definitive resource for their identification and geographic 
distribution.  The Herbarium strives to increase botanical 
capacity by bringing botanical knowledge and skills to 
people at all levels of experience.    

Bringing Nature into the Digital World

Thanks to three separate multi-year National Science 
Foundation grants, we have digitized about 650,000 
specimens, making this botanical information more 
accessible to a broader audience.  We have also initiated 
transcription and geo-referencing of these specimens 
through crowd-sourcing projects at Notes from Nature.

Bringing the Digital World into Nature

Herbarium director, Alan Weakley, is bringing digital plant 
information to nature through FloraQuest. This app is a 
mobile tool for identifying more than 7,000 species of 
plants in the Southeastern U.S.  The Flora of Virginia, co-
authored by Weakley, has also released a mobile app. 

Publications

This past year, Herbarium personnel have published 
numerous scientific publications, documenting plant 
biodiversity worldwide.  Most recently, three papers 
headed by NCBG researchers (herbarium director 
Weakley, graduate student Derick Poindexter, former 
undergraduate students and herbarium interns Cassy 
Karlsson and Parker Williams, and herbarium associates 
Bruce Sorrie and Richard LeBlond) and 12 additional 
authors named new species, varieties, and a genus in 
the Southeastern flora – new species are not limited 
to remote rain forests, but are also to be found in the 
biodiversity-rich Southeastern United States!  

Wildflowers of the Atlantic Southeast

Herbarium personnel are also putting the finishing 
touches to a new field guide in collaboration with Timber 
Press entitled Wildflowers of the Atlantic Southeast. This 
book will be a handy, illustrated guide to more than 1,200 
species of wildflowers that visitors to and residents of 
the Atlantic Southeast would be likely to encounter as 
they explore natural landscapes. Through a simple key 
system based on flower color, petal arrangement, and 
leaf type, users will be guided to the identification of 
both common and rare species in the landscape. The 
guide will cover plants found in the Southeast’s diverse 
upland and wetland habitats, including deciduous and 
coniferous forests, high-elevation balds, granite outcrops, 
swamps, marshes, maritime habitats, and more.  

Herbarium
HIGHLIGHTS

Above: UNC-Chapel Hill undergrad Said Al-Hassan making 
digital images of Toxicodendron (Poison Ivy) for the 

National Science Foundation funded Key to the Cabinets:  
Building & Sustaining a Research Database for a Global 

Biodiversity Hotspot project. 

Below: Example of Herbarium specimens.
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Our horticulture department is a leading source of 
information and expertise on the plants of North 
Carolina and the Southeastern United States. This 
department is responsible for the management and care 
of 12 acres of thematic gardens at 100 Old Mason Farm 
Road which include a variety of habitat collections 
and ornamental displays of native species and their 
cultivars. The horticulture department also manages five 
acres at the Coker Arboretum, a more than 100-year-old 
collection of southeastern trees and their Asian relatives, 
located in the center of the University of North Carolina 
at Chapel Hill. 

Projects 

The past year saw major improvements in our ability 
to practice the Garden’s “Conservation through 
Propagation” ethic because we installed rabbit fencing 
to protect our outdoor nursery and, at long last, were 
able to replace our aging greenhouse with a new state-
of-the-art facility.  This increase to our nursery’s capacity 
enabled the Garden to host its second spring plant 
sale, an event which featured several local native-plant 
nurseries in addition to our own home-grown material. 

We continued adding taxa to our habitat collections 
and started a new volunteer group (affectionately called 
“the pathologists”) who help maintain the extensive 
walkways around the Display Gardens. At the Coker 
Arboretum, we restored a historic stone channel that 
carries storm water from a large area on campus near 
the Morehead Planetarium and Polk Place.

Presentations

In the past year, the horticulture department has 
continued to support the Garden’s educational mission 
by teaching about plant propagation and how to 
support pollinators by gardening with native plants. The 
horticulture department has also represented the Garden 
abroad with various staff members attending regional 
meetings about invasive species and rare plants. This 
past year, we had multiple staff present at the Cullowhee 
Native Plant Conference and one attended the American 
Public Garden Association’s annual conference in 
Hamilton, Ontario. 

Horticulture
HIGHLIGHTS

New greenhouse for our plant nursery thanks to donors 
Marcella Grendler and Cindy Cook.
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Development
Fiscal Year 2017 was very successful for fundraising, 
membership growth, and building the Garden’s 
financial resources for the future. The Garden 
received $580,631 in unrestricted gift revenue (dues 
and unrestricted gifts, gifts to the Director’s fund, 
and unrestricted memorials and tributes) in FY2017. 
We received $1,221,066, or 122 percent of our $1M 
goal, in private gifts to all designations (including 
unrestricted funds) by the end of the fiscal year. 
Planned gifts continue to be a very significant source 
of general support as well as for particular programs 
and places at NCBG. The Garden received 12 planned 
gifts in FY17 from friends who included the North 
Carolina Botanical Garden in their wills or trusts. 
We were honored and grateful to receive $207,451 in 
unrestricted distributions and $203,323 designated 
for particular projects such as the new Herbarium 
and for building the permanent endowments for 
Coker Arboretum and Mason Farm.

Fundraising

Cash and commitments including formal pledges 
and documented planned gifts totaled $2,222,395, 
or 171 percent of our annual goal. Because of our 
successful numbers for cash and commitments in 
the past three years, and because of the ambitious 
projects the Garden intends to undertake in the 
next five years, we have raised the Garden’s capital 
campaign goal from $20M to $30M. This goal does 
not include the cost of a new research facility and 
extensive site improvements. With $15,221,082 in 
gifts and commitments counted in the campaign at 
the end of June 2017, we are 51 percent of the way 
to our expanded goal for the 8-year UNC capital 
campaign.

Membership

Thanks to increased membership appeals, 
acquisition mailings, improvements in our renewal 
reminder system, and stewardship focused on 
retention and repeat gifts, Garden membership grew 
by one percent last year to 3,431. Membership dues 
are the source of about $160,000 in unrestricted 
revenue, funds that provide general support for the 
Garden. In FY17 we continued to make progress in 
building a committed base of engaged members 
with high retention and a sustainable rate of growth. 
Healthy membership growth is the best way to 
ensure that the North Carolina Botanical Garden 
will have the financial support needed to thrive 
and achieve its ambitious goals for expansion and 
improvement.

Endowments 

Additions to permanent endowments for specific 
areas of the Garden totaled $203,669 in FY17, 
bringing the total invested basis of the Garden’s 
endowment funds to approximately $3.8 million. The 
Garden’s endowments paid out $191,371 last year. 
These permanent sources of income are critical for 
ongoing support of the Garden’s campus treasures 
like Coker Arboretum, Battle Park, and Mason 
Farm Biological Reserve. Endowment income funds 
operations, programs, and outreach, and provides 
educational opportunities to students who seek 
hands-on pre-professional experiences in their areas 
of study.

HIGHLIGHTS

FUND TYPE FY17 Goal FY17 Actual Percent

UNRESTRICTED

   Dues and Unrestricted Gifts $340,000 $460,851 136%

   Director’s Fund $100,000 $112,710 113%

   Memorial Gifts $10,000 $7,070 71%

RESTRICTED GIFTS and DESIGNATED $550,000 $640,435 116%

TOTAL $1,000,000 $1,221,066 122%

MEMBERSHIP 3,400 3,431 101%
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Financials

Development - $625,591

Herbarium - $468,919

Administrative - $416,014

Conservation - $328,753

Education - $258,362
Horticulture - $165,924

Supplies/Materials - $203,388

Services - $105,570

Publications - $51,883
Transportation - $34,705

Travel - $17,250

Technology & Equipment - $24,346

Communications - $11,303
Meetings - $13,997

2016-17 INCOME

2016-17 EXPENSES

$236,676

$580,897

$186,575

$406,488
$315,557

$1,283,239

$2,540,479

$459,983

Foundation - $55,082

Fixed Charges - $20,009

Personnel 
$2,569,731

74%

Non-personnel 
$537,533

16%

Feasibility Study
$350,000

10%

State  
Allocations
$1,238,909

35%

Other Revenue
$2,263,563

65%
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THANK YOU!

$100,000 and above
The William & Mary Coker Joslin 

Charitable Remainder Trust 
The Estate of Nancy C. Stronach 

$50,000 – 99,999
Anonymous (2)
Marcella and Paul Grendler
The Estate of Barbara Roth 

$25,000 – 49,999
Barbara J. Burns
Thomas S. Kenan 

$10,000 – 24,999
James and Delight Allen
Pam and Bill Camp 
Rebecca and Munroe Cobey 
Chicita Culberson
Julia S. and William H. Grumbles
Julia E. Irwin Charitable Lead  

Annuity Trust
The Estate of Rebecca N. Leager 
Nolan D. Lovins
Performance Subaru
Judy and James Pick 
Janice C. Swab
Syngenta Crop Protection, LLC
Ford S. and Allison L. Worthy
Robert E. Wyatt and  

Ann H. Stoneburner
The Estate of Alice Zawadzki 

$5,000 – 9,999
Anonymous 
Jennifer J. Aregood
Center for Plant Conservation 
Cindy K. and Tom Cook
Jan and Jim Dean
Joan H. Gillings
Grace Jones Richardson Trust 
Anne F. Harris 
D.G. and Harriet Martin
Stuart and Linda Paynter 
Wyndham Robertson
Sandy and Reaves Thompson
Gale and E.L. Unterberg
Fran and Gary Whaley

$2,500 – 4,999
Anonymous (2)
Brad and Cheryl Briner 
Bob and Molly Broad 
The Cedars of Chapel Hill LLC 
Arthur and Mignon DeBerry
Hamilton Point Investment Advisors 
Lawrence and Lu Howard 
Paula LaPoint 
Louise, Grier and Sara Martin 
Michael R. and Julia McVaugh 
M. Vikram Rao and Susan J. Henning 
Caroline Royster
Kathleen and Todd Shapley-Quinn
Richard and Jennifer Woods 

$1,000 – 2,499
Ann and Lex Alexander
Elizabeth and Walter Bennett 
BHDP Architecture - HQ 
Betsy Blackwell and John Watson
C. J. and Lale Burk
Chapel Hill Garden Club 
Claire and Hudnall Christopher 
June and Michael Clendenin 
Linda and Lawrence Curcio
M. E. Davis
William Dodge
Elizabeth A. Dutton
Muriel Y. Easterling 
James Coker Fort 
June K. Foushee 
Garden Club of North Carolina Inc 
David and Lallie Godschalk
Holley and Chris Hamilton
Sandra Henson
Deborah L. Hill 
Patricia and Gene Holder 
Mary C. Howes 
Ryan Jones
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck Roe
Susan J. Kelly 
Betty Kenan
Lynn K. Knauff
Lake/Flato Architects, Inc.
Randy and Cathy Lambe 
Nan and Edgar Lawton 
Mike Mathers and  

Sandra Brooks-Mathers
Ann Maxwell
Meghan L. McCleery
Mercedes-Benz of Winston Salem 
Mike and Elston Miles
Nell and C.L. Morton
J. V. Nadler 
Ed Neal and Iola Peed-Neal 
New Hope Audubon Society 
Charles and Nancy Norwood 
Margaret P. Parker 
Josephine W. Patton 
Peter and Ona Pickens 
Nancy and Ed Preston 
Missy and Sam Rankin 
Stephen and Sandra Rich
Jane and Mark Ritchie 
Lauren S. Rivers/Rivers Agency LLC 
David L. Robert
Frances P. Rollins 
Bill Ross and Susan Gravely
Al and Jennifer Runquist
Tom and Margaret Scott
Priscilla P. Sprunt 
Stephanie and C.A. Stephens 
Alan and Shannon Stephenson 
Janice D. Stratton 
Surface 678, P.A. 
David and Terri Swanson/Swanson & 

Associates Landscape Architecture
The FA Bartlett Tree Expert Co.
Sandy Turbeville and Glen Elder

Damon and Sara Waitt 
Margaret D. Wall 
Bernard and Effie Watson 
Barbara and Bob Wendell 
Joseph and Ramona Westmoreland 
Peter and Carolyn White
John and Ashley Wilson
Mark and Stacey Yusko 

$500 – 999
Anonymous (2)
Mary Jo Barnett and  

Christopher Bogan
Catherine Bollinger and  

Tom Scheitlin 
Harriett T. Brewer 
Eleanor H. Broadus
Jane Brown and Jim Protzman
Wood and Catharine Gilliam Burns 
Melissa Cain and Michael Wilder
Paul Callaway / Callaway and 

Associates, Inc. 
Christine A. Cato 
William and Ellen Chapman
Country Oaks Garden Club 
Van W. Daniel	  
Lianne M. de Serres 
John and Priscilla Dodge 
Carey and Billie Durham 
Jack and Pat Evans
Greg Fitch and John Sweet
Martha and S.H. Fulton 
Joan and David Guilkey 
James and Dorthy Hardin
Carol Hogue and Gordon DeFriese
George and Alice Horton 
Bo and Pat Howes
Charles and Ellen Johnson
George H Johnson Properties 
Janet and George Johnson 
Richard K. Johnson 
Susan Joseph
William and Mary B. Joyner 
John and Betty J. King 
John and Ione Coker Lee
George and Judy Lockhart 
Joanne and John Lott 
Gayle P. Lloyd 
Marathon Petroleum Co LP 
Michael and Marcia Mayo 
Sandra and Thomas Meyer 
Cyrus L. Miller 
H. Clay Miller 
Ken Moore and Kathy Buck
David and Polly Moreau 
Sherry Morgan 
Beverly and Robert Murdock
Scotty and David Neill
Linda Norris and Ernest Braasch 
Carmen Hooker Odom
Phil and Kim Phillips
Jean N. and J. Dickson Phillips Jr. 
Christine and Bill Piscitello
Carrie and Allan Porterfield 

Harriet and Edwin Poston 
Rich and Marilyn Preyer 
Sydnor C. and Lacy M. Presnell 
Linda and Alan Rimer 
William and Martha Scarborough
Leslie E. Skipper
Mel and Phyllis Snyder 
John R. Staelin and Elizabeth Locke
Diana W. Steele 
E. Preston Stockton
Priscilla P. Taylor
Ashlyn Tolbert
Melissa and Robert Tolbert
Schuyler Tolbert 
Twin City Garden Club 
James and Alison Vernon 
Sally Couch Vilas and Harry Gooder 
Bernice S. Wade 
Margaret and Bill Walker
Clarence E. Whitefield 
Cathleen and J.T. Whitted 
D. J. Wilson 
Jeff G. Zais 

$250 – 499
Anonymous (2)
Gail and William Alberti
Dennis and Marianne Alwon
Melinda W. and Douglas Anderson	
Brienne and David Arthur
Virginia V. Baeckler
Carol and Tomas Baer
E. R. Bahnson
Allison and Scott Belan
Don and Betsy Blankenship
Sandra T. Bowden
Carroll A. Bowers
Steven D. Brunson
Allen W. Bush
Cliff and Linda Butler
W. H. Carter
Kathryn and Reece Chambers
Mary and John P. Chandler
Tom and Nancy J. Chewning
Harrison Chodorow
Kathryn V. Clancy
Kevin A. Clark and  

Heidi J. Sawyer-Clark
Samuel and Ann Clarke
Judith C. Coker
Phyllis S. Cowell
Jeff Dangl and Sarah Grant
Martha J. Diefendorf and  

Robert S. Hogan
Barbara and Tom Driscoll
Cam and Carol Enarson
Peter and Kathryn Enchelmayer
Epsilon Eta Environmental  

Honors Fraternity
Franco and Jordan Famularo
Catherine and Melvin C. Fields
Gene G. Foster
James and Amelia Fountain
Virginia and Tom Foxx

to all who have supported the Garden  
from July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017
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Virginia and Frank French
Stephen and Susan Frye
Joanne K. Gardner
Danny and Sally Glover
Jayne L. Gregory
Henry and Naoko Grossberg
Betsy S. and Joe Hackney
Margaret and Clay Hamner
William and Marilyn Henshaw
Sarah and R. S. Holland
Jane Hollingsworth and  

Thomas Miller
Bill and Bitty Holton
Max and Haru Hommersand
Kelly and Fred Hopkins
Virginia S. Houk
Bo and Pat Howes
David and Sarah Huppert
Carolyn and R. W. Jones
Stephen Keith and Lisa Glover
Barbara and Dale Koch
Carolyn and Gary Koch
Jeffrey and Lynn Lang
Kathleen Leutze
Charles and Martha Lewis
Betsy and Hanson Malpass
Diane S. Martin	
Lorraine and Thomas Masters
Karen and E. G. McDougal
Thomas Miller and Jane 

Hollingsworth
Tonya and Michael Miller
Ken Moore and Kathy Buck
Sally M. Murray
North Carolina Unit of HSA Inc
Mary Norris and Patrick Oglesby
Paperhand Puppet Intervention
Jill and John E. Paul
Jefferson and Cheryl Prather
John and Betsy Pringle
Xiaomei and Joseph Reckford
Dennis Revicki and Mary Poe
Lynn Richardson	
Sylvianne Roberge
Sallie S. Robinson
Gloria and James Rolls
Leonard and Dianne Rosenbluth
Dennis and Sarah Ross
Jenny and David Routh
Joseph H. Roycroft
Betsy Rudolph and Michael Aitken
Erica and Rene Sanchez
Emily and Richard Scoville
Headley Shouse
Mark and Donna Simon
Edward and Carol Smithwick
Fred and Alice Stanback
Susan and K. L. Strine
Ronald Swanstrom and  

Stephanie Curtis
The Talbots, Inc.
Mary B. Todd
Carol Tresolini and Thomas A. Fiore
UNC Student Activities Fund Office
Todd J. Vision
Joan Walker and Ralph Costa
Mary V. Watson
Anna B. Weil
Anita and Richard Wolfenden

$100 – 249
Anonymous (4)
Mark P. Abee
Susan Adams
David and Judith L. Adamson
Albemarle Garden Club

Frances M. Allen
Gary and Judy Altman
Anthony and P. M. Amitrano
Andrew and Jeanette Ammons
Carl and Mary Anderson
Lynda Anderson and J. K. Conover
Susan and James Anderson
Maxwell Andrews Huppert
Wesley Andrews Huppert
Michael and Mary Andrews
Robert G. Anthony
Camille and Tom Arrington
Linda Ashman
Jacqueline and Edward Atkins
Arthur and Gretchen Aylsworth
Ingrid and Guy Baird
Virginia Q. Banks
Myrtis and Thomas Barker
Gary and Barbara B. Barnes
Robert R. Barraza
Gerald A. Barrett
Charlotte T. Battle
Jen Baucom
Donna H. Bauer
Jeffery Beam and Stanley Finch
Julie Beck
Frederick O. Behrends
Elizabeth and Danny Bell
Kathryn E. Bell
Todd and Amanda BenDor
Jack and Charlene Bennett
Larry and Sheila Benninger
Ronald Benson and Nellie Hansen
Jan Beresford
Donna A. Bergholz
Robert and Christine Berndt
Patricia and Thad Beyle
James and Martha P. Bick
Dave Birkhead and Kathy Stanford
Donald A. Black
Stanley and Roberta Black
M. R. Blum
Jack and Jennifer Boger
Deborah Bolas
Calhoun Bond
Judith Bond and Sterling Bradley
John J. Boren
Victoria and P. S. Bouldin
Bountiful Backyards Inc.
Michelle and Pierre Bouvette
Mary B. Bowers
Erskine and Crandall Bowles
Alethea Bragg
Kimberly B. Brand
Lynne E. Bresler
Irene and Robert Briggaman
John and Florence J. Brinkhous
Edward and Kathryn H. Britton
Eunice Brock
Mary and Maurice Brookhart
Mary and Neilson Brown
Teresa T. Brown
Irena and Nils Brubaker
Jane Bruce
Charles and Louise Bryan
Donald R. Bryan
Jim and Betsy Bryan
Wanda G. Bryant
Catherine Bryson
Kathleen and John Bucher
Charles and Carolyn Buckner
Stephen Buczynski
George and Susan Buonocore
Laurinda Q. Burleson
William V. Burlingame
Maurice and Joan Bursey

Chalmers H. Butler and Rachel Butler
Marilyn Butler and Ed Haffer
John and Asa Butts
Alvis and Susan Bynum
Elizabeth R. Byrd
Nathan and Stephanie Byrd
Sara and Bruce Cann
Linda and Philip Carl
Andrea L. Carpenter
Linda G. Cash
Nancy and Stephen Castellino
Center for Creative Balance
Florence and Joseph Chaffin
John and Barbara H. Chapman
Katharine M. Chapman
Neal and Nancy Cheek
C. L. and Melanie Fort Christian
Edith A. Christian
Ross and Brenda T. Clark
Tony and Margaret Clark
Mary Ann R. Clarkson
Louise M. Clifford
Clinical Pathways LLC
Charles and Diana S. Coble
Dillon and Tama Coleman
Jill Coleman and James Sheehan
Colony Woods Garden Club
Thomas and Vici C. Cook
Kay Cooper
Thomas Cornwell and  

Samantha Corte
Marie and Alexander Coucoulas
Gregory and Martha Crampton
Creative Livingscapes LLC
Timothy Crouse
Karen Curtin and Thomas Bond
Stephen and Jeremee Curtis
William and Marcia Daniell
R.P. S. Davis
Thomas F. Davis
Linda J. Dawson
Meredith B. de Rham
Dead Mule Bar
Janet Demayo
Kate DeMayo
Sarah W. Dendy
Amy Diamond
Jean H. Dodd
Alice and Arthur Domby
Paul Donis
Kathleen Donohue
Daniel and Marcia Donovan
Doodletown Farm LLC.
Laurence J. Dorr
Mary A. Dorton
Marna Doucetteand Stephen Quessy
Ronald S. Douglas
Almond and Lori Drake
H. M. and Ann Drake
Judy Drost
Joseph and Bonnie Drust
Joseph and Mary McCabe Dudley
James and Peggy Ann Duke
Shirley S. Duncan
Noel and Shelby Dunivant
Michael Dunn and Melissa Dowland
Samuel and Beverly Dyer
Ralph H. Earle
Jo Anne and H. S. Earp
Ellyn R. Easterling
Rufus and Linda H. Edmisten
Christine and Thomas Ellestad
Nina and Joseph Ellis
Joseph and Katherine B. Ely
Susan Ennett and Wayne Pein
Allison L. Essen

C. A. and Susan Eure
Kurt M. Evans
Laura and Vann Evans
Thomas and Shauna Farmer
J. K. Fawcett and Susan Lamb
Salmen T. Fayed
G. L. and Brenda Featherstone 
Gordon Ferguson and Roberta Owen
Jim and Mary Fickle
Burton and Nancy Fink
Frank and Patricia Fischer
Lawrence M. Fleishman
John and Pam Floyd
Nina and Milton Forsyth
Charles and Elizabeth Fox
Kim and Peter Fox
Stephen and Kimberly Fraser
Diane Frazier
Jim Gallucci
Nicholas and Mary Galvez
Garden Club Council of  

Winston-Salem & Forsyth County
Alice C. Garfield
Julia and Perry Gaskell
Jordan and Sarah Gatenby
Susan Gerard and Kip Gerard
Leonard and Ann C. Gettes
Tona and Peter Gilmer
Martha Girolami
Geoffrey and Jane Gledhill
James Godwin and  

Elizabeth Campbell
Roger B. Gorham
Thomas Graham and Amie Harrison
Judith and Lester Grant
Mary A. Graves
Dale E. Green
John M. Griffiss
Marilyn M. Grube
Leslie Guier
Judy and G. P. Guiteras
Michael and Susan Gunn
Perry Haaland and Pam Timmons
Angie Hall
Judith H. Hallman
Maria Halman
Cameon Halstead
Albert and Elizabeth Harris
Roger L. Hart
Tom and Sarah Harville
Paul and Sarah Haskell
Patrice and William Haste
Carol J. Hazard and Winston Liao
Jim and Pam Heavner
Karen Henry and John Fowle
Robert and Alice Henry
Duke and Phyllis Henthorne
Richard and Ford Hibbits
Shayna Hill and Donald Burke
Kay and J. D. Hobart
James C. Hodges
Larry Hodges and Barbara Carman
Harriet Holderness and  

James Luebchow
Addison and Eliza Holladay
Arthur and Katherine Holman
Elizabeth M. Holsten
Ann Holtzman
Jewel Hoogstoel
Barbara T. Horton
Mary Elizabeth Huey and  

Daniel Hadley
Eugene and Joyce Huguelet
MaryJane F. Hunt
Susan Hunter and Chuck Garrison
Thomas B. Hunter
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Joan C. Huntley
Kani Hurow
Richard and Nancy Hurst
Lynn and Carolyn Ikenberry
George and Sarah Jane Inglis
Robert and Sarah Isaacs
Beth H. Isenhour
George and Ronnie Jackson
Daniel E. James
Rodney James
David and Marti Jenkins
Jim Gallucci Sculptor Ltd.
Michael W. John
Alan Johnson and Laurie Mettam/  

Alan Johnson Landscape Services
Edward Johnson
Ellen J. and Charles Johnson
Donald Jones and Dianne Ford
Glenda P. Jones
David and Nicola Jordan
Mary Lynn H. Jordan
James Joslin and Beth Hahn
Nell Joslin
William and Mary Kaiser
Kenneth and Virginia Karb
Ralph and Carolyn Karpinos
Susan and David Keesee
Robert and Marie-Beatrice Keller
Elizabeth and Daniel Kelliher
Lewis and Susan Kellogg
David R. Kelly
Karen M. Kendig
Diane Kent
Charles Kidder
William M. Kier and Kathleen K. Smith
Fred W. Kiger
Jeanette C. Kimmel
Harriet and J.K. King
William and Harley Kirkland
James and Sharon Kirkman
Ronald C. Knight
Barbara A. Koch
James and Sally S. Kocher
Gaye M. Koenning and Aaron K. Joseph
Vincent and Katherine Kopp
Kenneth and Karen Korach
Eunice and Ernest Kraybill
Timothy A. Kuhn
Michael and Erin Kunz
Dana and Graham Lacy
William and Linda Lafferty
Nancy O. Lamb
Ellen Lambeth
Emily F. Lambeth
Sam and Katherine Leaman
Benjamin A. Leder
John and Ana Leffel
Judy Leinbach and George T. Walker
Jeffrey and Sally Leinicke
William and Jean Leuchtenburg
Annsley C. Lewis
Allan and Page Life
Jim and Christy Lilley
Elsa C. Liner
Marilyn and Garnett Link
Kate Lipman
Mack and Susan Little
Bert and Mary L. Liverance
Dawn Lloyd
James and Cynthia Lohr
Anne Loustau
David and Eleanor Lowry
Richard and Olivia Ludington
Phillip and Susan L. Lyons
Alan MacIntyre
Margo MacIntyre and George Morris
Amy Mackintosh

Julia P. MacMillan
Martha A. Magenheim
Geary and Gus Mandrapilias
John Manuel and Catherine Murphy
Lynn Marsh and Douglas DeLong
Katharine Marshall and Matt Tulchin
David L. Martin
Mary M. Martorella
Ann Matrone and Alan Seiferheld
James F. Matthews
John and Alice May
Celeste Mayer
Allen Mayers
Jeffrey and Dianna Mazza
Patricia McAnany
D. R. McConnaughey and  

Patricia Blanton
Carol Ann McCormick and Mark Peifer
Eileen Mccorry
William and Sara McCoy
Karen L. McCulloch
Linda A. McCullough
Geraldine A. McDowell
Melissa McGaw and Dave Mathews
Loy B. McGill
Ross and Margaret McKinney
Barbara McLean
Mari J. McLean
John A. McLendon
Rachel E. McManus
Rosalind McMillan
Meadowmont Garden Club
Cathy Melvin and Ernest Patterson
Margaret Menache
Douglas and Areatha Mendenhall
Estelle Metzger
John and Kathryn Miller
John and Stephanie Mitchell
Amie Modigh
Diana Monroe and Robert Zandt
John and Jane Monroe
Gustavo and Joan Montana
Elizabeth L. Moore
Julie H. Moore
Steven R. Moore
Kathryn and Rua Mordecai
Frank H. Moretz
Ian J. Morris
Douglas N. Mullen
Kent and Miriam Mullikin
Nora A. Murdock
Patricia L. Murphy
Linda and Paul Naylor
Leann Nelson and Glenn Martin
Barbara L. Nettesheim
Peter and Cecily T. Nisbet
North Carolina Native Plant Society
Gail W. Norwood
Not So Normal 5K
Oakview Garden Club 
Charlotte Offerdahl and Grady Burgin
James and Melinda Ogburn
Michael E. Olinde
Elise Olsen
Margaret Olwell
Michael and Angela O’Rand
Oliver H. Orr
Margaret O’Shaughnessey
David A. Otto
Beth and Robert Owen
Michael and Julie Papay
Leonard and Esther Pardue
Borden Parker
Michael G. Parker and Linda Prager
Linda Passman
J. R. and Carol Passmore
Bettina Patterson

Henry and Jane Patterson
Brian and Heather Payne
David and Cary R. Paynter
Sam and Linda Pearsall
Barbara and Lee Pedersen
W. G. Penry
Henry and Linda Perangelo
Barbara D. Perkins
Rebecca L. Perritt
Judith S. Peterson
Merrill Petrow
Lou Ann Phelps
Cynthia and Gary Piontak
David and Louise Poer
Harold and Louise Pollard
Stephen and Frances Porter
Faye and Jerry Price
Kari and Gray Price
Michael A. Price
Maria A. Prio
William and Michelle Pritchard
Dorothy Pugh and Karl Gottschalk
Elizabeth Pullman
David and Clare Pulman
Jane and Charles Purrington
Milo Pyne and Alexa McKerrow
Dana Quade
David and Jean Radford
Jay Radford
Patricia Rago
Raleigh Garden Club
Diantha Rau and Ann Koppelman
Michael E. Recane and Joan O’Brien
Donna Ann C. Reece
Katharine L. Reid
Mary S. Reid-Daniels
Karin Remson and Howard Goldberg
James and Christie H. Rice
Thomas and Diana Ricketts
Rufus M. Riddick
Margo and David Ringenburg
John and Betty Rintoul
Eric and Alison Roberts
Melody Robinson
Nancy H. Robinson
Peter C. Robson
Joseph and Barbara Rodriguez
Betty and C. S. Rogers
Elise and Michael Rogers
Margaret A. Rook
Andrew Ross
William and Elizabeth Rouse
Elizabeth D. Rovins
Lawrence and Barbara Rowan
Thomas and Rosemary Royce
Abbie J. Royster
Jeffrey and Virginia Runge
Donald Russ and Martha McMurray-Russ
Jordan J. Russell
Julia Sadeghi
Michael K. Salemi and Ariana Pancaldo
Georgette L. Sass
Charles and Sandra Sather
Lydia C. Sbityakov
Margaret E. Scarborough
Jerree Scheitlin
Marion and Victor Schoenbach
Lars Schoultz and Jane Volland
James R. Schreiber
George and Zsuzsi Schroeder
Martin Schweitzer and Josephine Bisbee
Iris E. Schwintzer
Claire E. Scott
Elizabeth L. Scott
Ross and Karen Scroggs
Mary P. Sechriest
David and Kathleen Seligson

Paul and Laura Shadburn
Laurel A. Shafferand Rhagen E. Olinde
Neal Shepherd
Gwendolyn and Arthur Sherwood
Susan Shevach
Shoe Show Incorporated
Richard and Linda Shrader
Carl and Eve Shy
Caroline Sikorsky and Ann Kendall
John and Kim Simmons
Susan and Steven Skolsky
Hunter and Nancy Sledd
Naomi Slifkin and Glenn Withrow
Michael and Anne Smethurst
Gene Liau and Adaline C. Smith
Greg and Linda Smith
Charlotte and Scott Smith
Elaine Smith
Rachel and James Smith
Tim and Mary Smith
Holmes B. Smoot
Jeffrey and Eileen Soo
Theodore C. Spaulding
Nancy S. Spencer
Richard and Margaret Sprott
James P. Srebro
Mary P. Stephenson
Vincas P. Steponaitis
Alan and Maxine Stern
Fred and Amanda F. Stipe
Sue S. Stoudemire
Kylie and Stephen Strother
Lishan Su
Sabina and Robert Sulgrove
David and Elizabeth Taylor
Sudie L. Taylor
Char and Wayne Thomann
Charles and Patricia Thompson
Douglas and Roberta Tilden
Mark and Victoria Toles
Silvia Tomaskova and Peter Redfield
Charles and Jessica Tomberlin
Gilbert and Phyllis Toon
Martha and Frederick Townes
Miriam D. Tripp
TRU Deli LLC
Gary E. Tucker
Norbert and Melanie Turek
Susan L. Van Eyck
Laura C. Van Sant
Diane Vannais and Charles Waldren
Grant and Vivian Varner
Nancy L. Vernon
Patrick L. Vernon
Valerie G. Vickers
Andrea Vizoso and Andrew Short
Barry and Bernice Vogel
Hendrik and Pietje Vreman
Anne R. Wade
Lisa K. Wagner and Timothy Spira
Erik and Torey Wahlstrom
Jane C. Walker
Richard I. Walker
Susan B. Wall
Susan E. Wallace
Sylvia Stoudemire Wallace
Wes Wallace
Anna Waller and Stephen Marshall
Jeannie M. Walsh
Steven A. Warner
David and Marion Waters
Susan C. Watkins
Amanda and M.L. Watlington
Celeste and C. J. Watts
Alan S. Weakley
Jean Weakley
Charles and Marie O. Weil
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Elizabeth and James Wells
Sarah Welna and Jackson Dube
Anthony and Georgia Westbrook
Harriett and Fielding Whipple
Gordon Whitaker and Robert Hellwig
Neva Whybark
Steven J. Whyman
Deborah and Philip Wick
Douglas Wick
Diane E. Wickland
Wildflower Club of Winston-Salem
Sara and G. J. Wilds
Minna and Haven Wiley
Ann and Roy Williams
Charlie and Lydia Williams
Delbert and Ann Williams
Pauline H. Williams and Rob Davis
Ronald and Suzanne Williams
Noah and Susan Wilson
John Winfield and Leigh Callahan
Joyce and W. S. Winterbottom
Jane P. Wiseman
Jane Woodard
Dana and Joe Woody
Robert Wray and Karen Mohlke
Kathleen B. Wyche
David and Heather Yeowell
Valerie and Herb Zamora
Susan Zarutskie and Eric Robinson
Leslie P. Zeldin
Charles and Nancy Zimmerli

We appreciate all memberships and 
additional gifts to the Garden!

Tribute Gifts received  
from July 1, 2016 to  
June 30, 2017

IN HONOR OF

Ann Howes Anderson
Bo and Pat Howes

Sylvia S. Attkisson
Linda Lynch and Cliff Butler,  

for Director’s Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Bell
Wood and Catharine Burns

Melissa McComb Cain
Kim and James Goff,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Victoria Searcy Castor
Dreema and Keith Brunnemar
Victoria Ann Castor
Missy and Sam Rankin

The wedding of Kelly Clark and John 
Northern 

Stephanie Curtis and Ron Swanstrom,  
for Mason Farm Endowment

Munroe and Becky Cobey
Mary B. Todd,  

for The Jim Todd Living Plant Fund

William Chambers Coker
Van and Irene Cotter

Laura Cotterman
Elizabeth Peel and David J. Solow

Arthur and Mignon DeBerry
Eleanor H. Lambe

Grace, Kara and Michael Dodge
Priscilla and John Dodge,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium Fund

Patrick Dougherty
Lynn K. Knauff

Barbara B. Driscoll
Elaine Manning

Muriel Y Easterling
Mary B. Bowers, for Director’s Fund 

Lutte L. Erwin
Gene Liau and Adaline C. Smith,  

for Conservation Fund

Ken and Laura Frazier
Susan and Steve Skolsky,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Julia H. Gaskell
Jane Brown and Jim Protzman

Mary S. Gilliam
Wood and Catharine Burns

Joan H. Gillings
Wyndham Robertson, for Director’s Fund

Mr. and Mrs. G. Boyd Grieb
Kay and J.D. Hobart

Matt Gocke
Julia Gamble, David and Anna Long

Stirling and Sara Haig
Wood and Catharine Burns

Tom and Kathie Heffner
Wood and Catharine Burns

Debbie Hill
Lynn and Carolyn Ikenberry,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Bo Howes
Mary Cook Howes 

Mary Cook Howes
Wood and Catharine Burns
Bo and Pat Howes
Nancy H. Robinson

Jane Quinn Jenkins
David and Martin Jenkins,  

for Educational Outreach

Charlotte Jones-Roe
Sally Couch Vilas and Harry Gooder,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium

Skip Kauffman
Jessie C. Howington,  

for Natural Areas Endowment

Thomas S. Kenan III
For Director’s Fund
Frederick and Kelly Hopkins
Alice and George Horton
Graham and Dana Lacy
Ann Maxwell
Wyndham Robertson
Shannon and Alan Stephenson

Mary W. Kiger
Fred W. Kiger, for Battle Park Fund

Edgar and Nan Lawton
Ione and John Lee,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Jay E. Leutze
Wood and Catharine Burns

C. Townsend and Harriet Ludington
Wood and Catharine Burns

Margo MacIntyre
Susan and Dorlin Kerr
Jane and Mark Ritchie,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

Harriet Wall Martin
Kathryn E. Bell
For Director’s Fund
Wyndham Robertson 
Shannon and Alan Stephenson
Priscilla P. Taylor

Harriet and D.G. Martin
Wood and Catharine Burns
Stephen and Frances Porter
Louise and Grier Martin, for Educational 

Outreach and in honor of their 50th 
Wedding Anniversary

Jim Massey
Loy B. McGill
Emily W. Wood

Sydnee Matheny
Paige C. Moody

Thad and Coolie Monroe
Wood and Catharine Burns

Ken Moore
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck Roe, for 

General Operating Fund Endowment
Frances M. Allen, for Director’s Fund

Nell Hatley Morton
Libba and Jim Wells

David Bunn Moss
Angie Hall,  

for Coker Arboretum Endowment

“My Cat, Angel”
Susan Shevach	

NCBG Staff	
Linda and Larry Curcio

NCBG Tour Guides
Grant and Leslie Parkins

Scottie Neill
Mary M. Dudley

Diane Michele Nelson
Donald and Judith Nelson

Ann Palmer
Anne and Palmer Seeley, for Botanical 

Garden Conservation Fund

Jack Parker
Lisa F. Parker, for Children’s Wonder 

Connection	 	

Florence F. Peacock
For Director’s Fund 
Wyndham Robertson 
Shannon and Alan Stephenson

Pinopolis, South Carolina
 --the city where I learned to love 

wildflowers
Elizabeth R. Byrd

Ed and Nancy Preston
Wood and Catharine Burns

John and Elizabeth Pringle
Albemarle Garden Club
Wood and Catharine Burns

Johnny Randall
Charles and Pat Thompson,  

for Conservation Fund

Stephen Rich
Gary and Judy Altman
Carey and Billie Durham
Woody and Jean Durham
Ruth Gonzalez
Joel and Nancy Isenberg
Tim Kuhn, for Battle Park Fund 
Phillip and Susan Lyons
Lennie and Dianne Rosenbluth
Lynda Rubenstein
Claire and Richard Savitt

Bill and Susan Gravely Ross
Charlotte Timberlake Battle,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Barbara F. Schutz
Wood and Catharine Burns

Steve Scott,  
on the occasion of his 60th Birthday

Kelly Scott
Claire Scott

Tom and Margaret Scott
Abbie Royster

Blaine and Susan Short
Anne Loustau,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium

Russ L. Stephenson
Raleigh Garden Club

Katie Stoudemire
For Wonder Connection
Florence and Joe Chaffin
Jordan and Sarah Gatenby

Patricia W. Toole
James F. Toole

Susan Trout
For Wonder Connection
Jill M. DeMatteis
Jay Radford, from the Not So Normal 5K
Barbara J. Silver
Richard and Mary Trout

Sally Couch Vilas
Lawrence M. Fleishman

Jim Ward
Gretchen and Arthur Aylsworth
Roberta and Douglas Tilden,  

for Horticulture Fund

Mollye Watkins
Susan C. Watkins,  

for Mason Farm Endowment

Frances Drennan Whaley
Jason M. Whaley

Dot Wilbur-Brooks
C. L. and Nell Morton
Frances Allen, for Director’s Fund

Roy Williams
R. M. Childs
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Alan  Weakley
Sally Couch Vilas and Harry 

Gooder, for Friends of UNC 
Herbarium

Emily W. Wood

IN MEMORY OF

Sally Dutton Anderson 
Elizabeth Dutton,  

for Wonder Connection

Ray E. Ashton, Jr.
Elizabeth Lord

Alma Holland Beers
Stan and Sarah Holland, for UNC 

Herbarium General Endowment

Louise Behrman
Anne Fleishel Harris 

Jack and Louise Behrman
Leslie E. Skipper and Family,  

for Forest Theater Fund

C. Ritchie Bell
Laurence J. Dorr
Rebekah and John Huggins
William E. Kirkland

Michael Kalen Berkut
Clarence E. Whitefield

Marilyn Strohkorb Bilpuch
Clarence E. Whitefield 
Rebekah and John Huggins

Christie Anne Blum
Bob Blum

Melinda Kellner Brock
For Melinda Kellner Brock Terrace 
Naomi Slifkin
Katherine M. Walters
Suzanne and Daniel Weintraub

Mary Jane Burns
Wood and Catharine Burns,  

for Conservation Fund

Cordelia Penn Cannon
Cordelia and W. Chandler 

Thompson

Connie Chaffin
Alvis and Susan Bynum,  

for Wonder Connection

Kuang Lin Chen
David Y. Huang and Hsiupei Chen

Kate Coble
Rebecca Coble

Robert Martin Coker
Judith C. Coker, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment

Evelyn Dillon Coleman
Harriett and Bo Bobbitt
Sara and Bruce Cann
Martha and Gregory Crampton
Allen Cronenberg 
Susan E. Pittman
Rosemary and Thomas Royce
The Sunshine Girls
Nancy L. Vernon

Elaine Young Cook
Elizabethine Gentner

Gretchen Cozart
Gene G. Foster
Lacy and Sydnor Presnell

Hazel Fischer Craige
Claudia C. Prose

Jean Lowder Deane
C.L. and Nell Morton, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment

William C. Dickison
Robert and Alice Henry

Janice Jurczak Evans
Kurt M. Evans, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment

Betty Finn
Chapel Hill Garden Club

Jean Fort
James C. Fort

Alvera Morrison Henley 
Frauenheim

Charlotte Jones-Roe and  
Chuck Roe 

Priscilla Freeman
Alan and Maxine Stern,  

for Living Plant Fund 

James B. French
Patricia A. French

Ida Howell Friday
Margaret and Tony Clark

Robert K. Gardner
Laura and Vann Evans
Nancy Doubrava,  

for Conservation Fund

Amy Gitelman
Honore F. Gitelman

Sarah L. Greene
Sally Greene and Paul Jones

Victor A. Greulach
Susah G. Scharff

Robert P. Gruninger
Sharon K. Gruninger

Jeffrey A. Hadler
Helen and Edward Ludwig

Emma Anderson Hamill
Frances Gray Warren

Andrew C. Henley
Elena G. Elms, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment

Leonard F. Henry, Jr.
Sharyn R. Caudell,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium

Evelyn Morgan Hines
Mary L. Dexter

Sam Hitt
Maria K. Hitt, for Youth and 

Family Education Programs

Lucinda Holderness
Angela and Gary Hill
Harriet and D.G. Martin
William C. Coker Garden Club

Michael Kenneth Hooker
Carmen Hooker Odum

Frederick Johnston Houk, Jr
For the Fred and Virginia Houk 

Sustainability Internship Fund
Nancy and Thomas Chewning, 
Virginia S. Houk

Jonathan Howes
Mary Cook Howes
Andrea Vizoso and Andrew Short

Hazel Estes Hunt
John and Marcia Thomas

Mary R. Ishaq
Frances M. Allen, for Botanical 

Garden Library, Conservation 
Fund, and Horticulture Fund 

Mary Jones
Tom Charest

William and Mary Coker Joslin
For Coker Arboretum Endowment
Ann Joslin Killough
Nell Joslin

Norman Kane
Staples and Thomasin Hughes

Margaret “Meg” Graham Kemper
Terri L. Phoenix,  

for Conservation Fund

Fred Oliver Kiger
Fred W. Kiger, for Battle Park Fund

Lizzie Kinlaw
Ann, Randy, and Austin Benson

Jack Ralph Lamm
Susan and Allan Eure

Rebecca “Becky” N. Leager
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe

Richard I. “Dick” Levin
Clarence E. Whitefield

Erik A. Lohr
Cynthia and James Lohr

Barbara Masson
Nancy and James Allred
D. Barry and Deborah Moore 
Eunice Brock
Mary Frances Comer
Karen Masson Kendig
Probus Club of Lake Norman

Andrew “Andy” Clark Mathews
Anne and Royce Sayer

Kathryn Charles McCoy
Ken Moore and Kathy Buck
Doodletown Farm LLC,  

for Conservation Fund

Richard D. McCulloch
Karen L. McCulloch

Donald K. McIntyre
Jessie E. McIntyre

Scotty McLean
David L. Robert, for Battle Park 

Todd A. Meier, UNC ‘90
Jay and Sharon Dinsmore

Carol L. Miller
Cyrus L. Miller
Clay Miller, for Living Plant Fund
Anne D. Varley,  

for Horticulture Fund

Helen Meihack Miller
For School Programs
Thomas M. Miller and  

Jane D. Hollingsworth
Charlotte Jones-Roe and  

Chuck Roe
Nancy Vernon

James Moulder
Harriet H. Moulder

Grover Elmer Murray
Sally M. Murray, for Botanical 

Garden Library

Kimiko Nakayama
Henry Grossberg,  

for Battle Park Endowment

Paul Nettesheim
Barbara L. Nettesheim, for 

Mason Farm Endowment and 
Educational Outreach

Richard Nowalk
Betty T. Nowalk

Arline Olsen
Elise Olsen

Susan Elizabeth Pittman
Camille and Tom Arrington
Donald Bryan
Anne Bryan and Bruce Cosgrove
Sara and Bruce Cann
Ginger and David Coleman
Dillon and Tama Coleman
Chip Dodd
Seth A. Effron and  

Nancy G. Thomas
Michelle R. Goode
Betsy and Joe Hackney
Susan D. Lee
Richard and Hargrave McElroy
Winston and Sandy Page
Marilyn and John Poole
Betty B. Reierson
Mary and Walt Sherlin
Marti and Toby Tyler
Constance and Charles Upshaw
Nancy L. Vernon
Wake County Extension  

Master Gardeners
Harry and Linda Walker
Richard and Amy Woynicz
Kathleen B. Wyche, for 

Educational Outreach

William Stevens Powell
Virginia W. Powell

George and Mary Pyne
Milo Pyne and Alexa McKerrow

Laurie and Albert Radford
David and Jean Radford

John Lewis Randall, Sr.
Joseph and Billie Puckett
Charlotte Jones-Roe and Chuck 

Roe, for Conservation Fund

Paul Joseph Rizzo
Margaret and Tony Clark

Marilyn Claassen Roberts
Cathy S. Cole, for Coker 

Arboretum Endowment

Hank and Renate Rodenburg
Meadowmont Garden Club
Dorothy and Neely McLaughlin

Anne McBride Smith
Mary and Timothy Smith, for 

Coker Arboretum Endowment

Thomas A. Sharp
Tyrrell C. Sharp

Lisa Soong
Martha A. Propst

Jean and Pearson Stewart
Barbara and Lawrence Rowan

Barbara Louis Stiles
For Battle Park Interns
Stanley Koonce and Alene 

Thorton-Koonce
Faye and Roy Martin
Bernice S. Wade
Jan M. Weaver

For Battle Park Endowment
Lars G. Schoultz and Jane Volland
Anne R. Wade

George Alan Stoudemire
Sylvia S. Wallace,  

for Wonder Connection

Nancy “Teeny” Stronach
Gene Foster

Don Tiedeman
Mary J. Pringle
Jane and Jim Dean,  

for Director’s Fund

Page Vernon
Jim W. Vernon
Nancy Vernon

Jane Carter Walker
Richard I. Walker

John W. Weil
Anna B. Weil

Anne Louise Dutton Wharton
Elizabeth Dutton,  

for Wonder Connection

Jane Pittard Whitefield
Clarence Whitefield, for General 

Operating Fund Endowment

David Whittington
Kathryn and Peter Enchelmayer, 

for Battle Park Endowment

Penne Wilson
For Art and Educational Exhibits
Irena and Nils Brubaker
Glenda Parker Jones
Joanne and John Lott

Janet Winstead
Anne Nielsen,  

for Friends of UNC Herbarium

Pauline Marion Worthy
Ford and Allison Worthy

Alice Zawadzki
Evelyn Caldwell
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Dryopteris celsa  
Log Fern



North Carolina Botanical Garden
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Campus Box 3375
Chapel Hill, NC 27599-3375

Phone: 919-962-0522
ncbg.unc.edu · ncbg@unc.edu

LEAVE A LEGACY
If you would like to speak with someone about 
making a special gift to the Garden, call Charlotte 
Jones-Roe at 919-962-9458 or UNC’s gift planning 
experts at 800-994-8803. 


